
  
UNITED STATES 

NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 
REGION III 

2443 WARRENVILLE RD. SUITE 210 
LISLE, IL  60532-4352 

 
January 28, 2016 

 
 
Mr. Jim Walter 
Vice President – Global Manufacturing 
Mallinckrodt, LLC 
675 McDonnell Blvd. 
Hazelwood, MO  63042 
 
SUBJECT:  ACKNOWLEDGMENT OF LETTER PROVIDING NOTIFICATION OF NEW SITE 

 DIRECTOR AT MALLINCKRODT, LLC MARYLAND HEIGHTS, MISSOURI  
 
Dear Mr. Walter: 
 
Thank you for your letter dated January 20, 2016, informing us of the new Site Director, 
Sumit Verma, at the Mallinckrodt, LLC Maryland Heights Manufacturing Plant located at 
2703 Wagner Place, Maryland Heights, Missouri.  Based on the information provided, it is our 
understanding that Mr. Verma’s authority as Site Director includes the operations under the 
following U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) licenses:  24-04206-01; 24-04206-02; 
and 24-04206-05MD.  The NRC has reviewed your letter and has no further questions at this 
time.  A copy of your letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC’s 
Public Document Room or from the NRC’s Agencywide Documents Access and Management 
System (ADAMS), accessible from the NRC’s website at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-
rm/adams.html.  
 
The NRC’s Safety Culture Policy Statement became effective in June 2011.  While a policy 
statement and not a regulation, it sets forth the agency’s expectations for individuals and 
organizations to establish and maintain a positive safety culture.  You can access the policy 
statement and supporting material that may benefit your organization on NRC’s safety culture 
website at http://www.nrc.gov/about-nrc/regulatory/enforcement/safety-culture.html.  We 
strongly encourage you to review this material and adapt it to your particular needs in order to 
develop and maintain a positive safety culture as you engage in NRC-regulated activities. 
 
In accordance with Title 10 of the Code of Federal Regulations Section 2.390 of the NRC's 
"Rules of Practice," a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the 
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NRC Public Document Room or from the NRC’s Agencywide Documents Access and 
Management System (ADAMS), accessible from the NRC’s website at 
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.  
 

Sincerely, 
 

/RA/ 
 
 
      Patricia J. Pelke, Chief 
      Materials Licensing Branch 
      Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 
 
License Nos.  24-04206-01,  
24-04206-02 and 24-04206-05MD 
 
Docket Nos.  030-00001,  
030-38173 and 030-10801 
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NRC Public Document Room or from the NRC’s Agencywide Documents Access and 
Management System (ADAMS), accessible from the NRC’s website at 
http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.  
 

Sincerely, 
 

/RA/ 
 
 
      Patricia J. Pelke, Chief 
      Materials Licensing Branch 
      Division of Nuclear Materials Safety 
 
License Nos.  24-04206-01,  
24-04206-02 and 24-04206-05MD 
 
Docket Nos.  030-00001,  
030-38173 and 030-10801 
 
cc:  Eric Berry, Vice President-Environmental Law 
      James Schuh, Radiological Programs Director 
      Sumit Verma, Site Director 
      Manuel Diaz, Radiation Safety Officer 
 
DISTRIBUTION: 
John Giessner 
Christine Lipa 
Aaron McCraw 
Bryan Parker 
Deborah Piskura 
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